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38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Belvoir Special School  

Pupil Free Day 

 18th February 

Year 7 & 10 Immunisations 

Friday 22nd February 9.00am 

Swim Carnival 

8th March @ Albury Swim Centre 

9.30am to 2.30pm 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Monday 11th March 

Nominations for School Council Open 

Thursday 21st February 

Nominations for School Council Close 

Friday 1st March 4:00pm 

School Council Meeting for new Councillors 

Wednesday 20th March  

NDIS Therapists 
Over the past few weeks Belvoir has received a number of      
requests to allow speech therapists, occupational therapist and 
physiotherapists into the school to work with individual children.  
Belvoir currently has 189 students enrolled in the school and the 
vast majority of these students have an NDIS plan of some      
description.  Clearly we are not able to accommodate all requests 
for space for the various therapists to work in. 
Parents are reminded that all NDIS therapists must have           
permission from the school before they undertake any therapeutic 
work with students.  This is Department of Education policy and 
includes therapists that are visiting the school to observe students 
in class for the first time. 
A link to the Departments NDIS Funded Therapy and Schools 
policy is below and this will give all information to parents     
regarding the use of NDIS funded therapist during the school 
day. 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/learningneeds/
Pages/ndisfundedtherapy.aspx  
 
This guide is also available in hard copy from the office.  Please 
contact Andrea or Viv if you would like a copy sent home.   
The school will always allow Therapy staff to come in and      
observe students and speak with staff when completing            
assessments.  We may allow some therapists to work with        
students whilst they are at school and this decision will be made 
on a case by case basis.  Several factors will be taken into            
consideration when these decisions are made including parent 
work commitments, difficulties relating to transport, distance 
families live from Wodonga, availability of an appropriate space 
within the school and the ability for school staff to supervise 
therapists on site.  Many other schools have a blanket ban on 
NDIS therapists coming into their school.  Belvoir does not      
intend to do this at this point in time.   
Based on space alone the school is not able to have all of the   
current therapists that are working with our students doing so 
during the school day.  We hope that parents will understand this 
and work with us to achieve an appropriate outcome for each         
Individual student.   
If you would like further clarification regarding this or the school 
policy please feel free to give me a call. 
 
Student Support Group (SSG) Meetings 
Thank you to all families who have completed their SSG      
meetings so far.  These meetings are a legal requirement and 
need to be held at least twice each year.  Parents will also have 
the opportunity to request a further two SSG’s each year at the 
beginning of term 2 and 4.   
Minutes from the SSG’s need to be signed by parents to ensure 
that they agree with the goals and priorities that have been      
proposed.  Individual Learning Plans developed as a result of the 
SSG’s will be sent home to all families later in the term. 
 
Curriculum Day 
A reminder to all parents that Monday 18th of February is a     
Curriculum Day for the school and all staff will be working, but 
students are not required at school.   
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

School Council 
School Council met for the first time this year last 
night with the following decisions being made: 
Council reviewed the school Annual Improvement 
Plan for the year and asked questions about our 
planning for 2019.  A copy of the key                
improvement strategies and goals for the year will 
be available on the school’s website shortly. 
Council reviewed and endorsed a number of      
policies including Student Attendance, Social    
Media, On Site Supervision and Excursion       
policies.  Each of these will be updated and posted 
on the school website shortly.  If you can’t wait, a 
copy of the policies is available from the office. 
School Council also endorsed a fundraising plan 
for the school for the remainder of the year.  We 
will have one fundraiser each term for an external 
charity and a couple of lunches a term that will be 
optional for students to be involved in.  All of 
these will be run by the Senior students in the 
school as part of their VCAL studies. 
Finally nominations for School Council Elections 
will be held for parents and staff from next week 
onwards.  Nominations will open next Thursday 
and close on Friday 1st of March.  If you are       
interested in being a part of school council or 
would like further information, please feel free to 
give me a call. 
                                       Jamie Gay  Principal   

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/learningneeds/Pages/ndisfundedtherapy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/learningneeds/Pages/ndisfundedtherapy.aspx


 

  2

BELVOIR SPECIAL SCHOOL STUDENT ABSENCE FORM 

Student Name:……………………………………………………………………………………………………   Class:…………………………. 

Date of Absence:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Reason For Absence:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

This Weeks Purple Moment Winners  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matilda Stanton 
Doing your jobs well 

 

Will Batty 
Moving safely on our outings 

 

Levi Kelly 
For being helpful 

 

Jacob Rooney 
For following instructions and 

Completing classroom activities. 

 

Kaiden Hunt 

Great waiting 

 

Ky Pottinger 

Completing your writing tasks 

Kaitlyn Holland 

For following instructions and 

Completing classroom activities. 

 

 Isabella Biggs 
Following the intructions of the  

classroom adults in a respectful and 

timely manner. 

Class of the week: room 16 

Showing respect and resilience throughout lots of different challenges, 

welcoming each other and supporting each other in each session. 

Book club orders are due  

Friday 15th February  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjmweysp4rMAhUKFpQKHS7FAsoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bethellutheranpreschool.com%2Fscholastic-book-orders.html&psig=AFQjCNHTSh1ongFrsKkTbaWzyyRheaXLCg&ust=1460
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Room 1 News! 
 

Welcome to 2019! Over the last two weeks, our students in Room 1 have been            
familiarising with the program, new routines and getting to know each other through a 
range of activities such as story time, numeracy, literacy, cooking, and art. This term 
we will be focusing in the weather and toys that require pushing and pulling. We have 

listened stories about activities that people do during the day and night time. Our 
students noticed that people that work at night include hospital workers, train and 

truck drivers, bakers and post office workers amongst others.  

We have also been enjoying moving our bodies during movement breaks and enjoyed 
our first outing to Willow Park and the Wodonga Library. Well done busy boys in  

Room 1! 
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Notice Board 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALES 
'At Belvoir we have generous families who send in second 

hand uniforms to sell or pass on to others in need.         
 Unfortunately, we have run of storage space for these items 
and quite often don't have the sizes in stock families require. 
We have developed a partnership with the MS COMMUNITY 

SHOP, 156 High Street Wodonga in the hope they can raise some much needed 
funds to        continue supporting our community. Unwanted uniforms can still 
be passed on the school, however families are encouraged to take unwanted 

uniforms/clothing and other household items to the shop directly. 
Mandy - Student Wellbeing. 
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CONTACT  DETAILS 

Could all families please make sure that 

they inform the school office whenever 

they have any changes to any of their 

contact details e.g.. home/mobile 

phone numbers, change of address etc. 

It’s extremely important that we have up to date    

information in case of emergencies.   

School Athletics -  House Groups 

Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their 

surnames. Each group has a name and colour and its requested 

that  everyone wears clothing the colour of the house they are 

allocated to.  

Surnames between           Colour       Name  

A-D   =         Red   -Mitta  

E-K  =         Green   -Murray  

L-Q  =         Blue           -Kiewa  

R-Z  =         Yellow       -Hume 

Electronic Version of the Newsletter 

Would you like to receive the school newsletter via email? 

As our school is going green, to save on using excess paper we would like to offer you the option of having the newsletter 

sent to you electronically.  If you like this idea please fill in and return the slip below to the office, or email Andrea at: 

gray.andrea.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 

Yes,  I would like to have my weekly newsletter emailed to me: 

Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Email address/s ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Check Out Our  

School’s Web Page! 

 

As many of you may already know,  

Belvoir has created a Web page. You 

can access the page by going on to 

https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/ 

This page is used to promote events, 

share  information and showcase 

achievements of classes and individu-

al students. We would love for you to 

share this page with your friends and 

family so that everyone can see the 

great things happening in our school. 
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Room 4 News! 
In Room 4, for the last 3 weeks, we have been working extremely hard at getting to know our 

new friends and settling into our new school routines. We have welcomed our new friends,   

Christian and Dom, who are new to Belvoir this year, and have had a great time chatting about all 

of the fun activities we did during the holidays.  

    

We have already been on 2 Community Access Outings with our friends in Room 6, and are  

learning all about the choices we can make while we are out in the community that will keep us 

safe, and will ensure we have heaps of fun! We have done a great job at listening to our teachers, 

following instructions and sharing lots of activities with our friends.  

 

We are so excited for all of the fantastic activities that we have planned for the rest of the 

term, including going to the Swimming Carnival later in March, learning about the weather, 

and exploring lots of different play-spaces around Albury/Wodonga on our outings. 
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1st February, 2019 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

Belvoir’s Annual Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 8th March 2019 at the Albury Swim Centre. On the day students 
will need to wear swimmers, sun smart hats, sunscreen and bring plenty of water. Students will be bussed to and from the 
carnival, leaving the school at approximately 9:30am and returning by 2:30pm.  Classes will not be operating, as all staff will 
be at the carnival.  

 

If you wish to transport your child you will need to let your child’s teacher know and ensure they are at the pool by no later 
than 10:00am and be picked up by 2:00pm 

 

A free sausage sizzle will be provided to all students for lunch and the pool canteen will be open throughout the day to pur-
chase snacks. The pool will also open their slide to students throughout the day and again with your written permission 
your child can use this facility.  

 

Please note that department of policy requires students with epilepsy to have an up to date Epilepsy Management Plan for 
swimming/water sports signed by a treating doctor before being allowed to swim/use the slide, which must not be more 
than 12 months old and be received by the school prior to the day. 

 

Parents/carers of prep students must attend on the day to assist with the supervision of their child.   

 

Please complete the following permission slip and return to the office no later than 22nd February 2019 

 

Regards,  

 

 

Ross Hayward 

Physical Education Specialist  

 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  -  

 

 

I______________ ___________give permission for my child/children__________________________________ to partici-
pate in the 2019 Annual Swimming Carnival at the Albury Swim Centre and to be bussed to and from the venue. 

 

Signed: _____________________________________ Dated: _____________________ 

 

I also give permission for my child/children to use the slide on the day of the carnival. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________ Dated: ________________________ 
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Room 9 News! 

All the students in room 9 have settled back into school routines 

nicely. We enjoyed our first outing to the Library where students 

choose books of interest to read in our classroom. During our 

writing sessions we have been focusing on sight words and    

hearing sounds in our words for spelling.  
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Helping your Child to read  
Reading together is a valuable thing to do. Reading increases the vocabulary 

of children,  as well as  expanding their understanding of the world, and gives 

them confidence when using language. Reading is also an important way to 

make the link between spoken words and written words. 

Some general tips: 
Set aside time for reading every day. Reading before bedtime is a good habit 

to get into.    

Look for rhyme, rhythm or repetition in books. This will help develop your 

child’s love of language.  

Allow your child to read at their own pace. Model good pace when you 
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Well Hello! Room 15 have been having a great start to the year. We are busy        
investigating the topics of Weather and Force. We’ve asked Graham to set up a 

couple of weather stations around the school – so stay tuned for our findings. As it 
is the beginning of the year, we have been getting to know each other and working 

on our friendships. We have gone on a couple of outings already. We travel with 
Room 13 and have been having a great time exploring Wodonga and building    

friendships between the two classes. 

 

Cooking lessons have started in which we have made hot chips from scratch and 
Ham and Cheese Toasted Sandwiches. Below you can see Isiah, James and Kaleb 

enjoying their hot chips. The students peeled, sliced and fried the potatoes   
themselves. It was great to see what amazing skills they already have in the    

kitchen. We look forward to sharing more news with you all soon. 

 

 

Room 15 News! 
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Room 20 News!  

We have had an excellent start to Term 1! This week we had our first outing to the Wodonga 
Library then Willow Park and our School Captain voting day.  

I went to the skate park with my classmates. I also played basketball and we had lunch 
there. Then we took the bus and went back to school.   

By Jennifer 

It was fun. There are good books. We borrowed books. We also had lunch at the skate park. 
Then we went back to school on the bus. 

By Isaac 

There were three students going for School Captain, they are going to be good role models. 
There were a few people who went for School Captain and Vice Captain. They wrote their 
speeches then read it to Orange and Purple Pods. Then they put on a piece of paper the 
vote and put it in the box. The official announcement of the results is on Friday at 2:40pm.  

By Mark 

There were three students in our class that went for School Captain. Last week on Friday we 
had to go to the hall to read our speeches to the rest of Orange Pod and all of Purple Pod. 
After all the speeches, all of Orange Pod and Purple Pod had a chance to vote. This Friday 
we will have the official announcement in the hall at assembly.  

By Emily 

In Orange Pod we wear a blue shirt with VCAL on the back, write articles for the newsletter, 
have different teachers teach us from Orange Pod, complete Food Safety before cooking 
and have outside play second.  

By Blake 

 

Room 20 and 19 had a wonderful day at the skate park. We had lunch at Willow Park then I 
ran up the hill. 

By Gabe 
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